

NWPI Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2022 6pm

Attendees:

Mike P--H&I

Tim M--Lit, D18

Jorie M--Ladies Night Out

Nora S--Women's Correction

Will B-Chair

Catherine W--Secretary

Mary O--D17

Peter C--BOT

Vicky D--Backstage

John R--Treasurer, Website

Mike N--Alt Lit

Tom B--Pilot Mtn

Beverly R-B2B

Will opened the meeting at 6pm, with the Serenity Prayer, welcomed all, and led introductions of those attending.

May Minutes: as submitted by Catherine, with a correction of Tom B's home group to be Pilot Mountain, approved

Treasurer Report: John R reviewed May info with group. Detailed info emailed prior to meeting. There were \$1628 in contributions, \$1278 in literature sales and \$1259 in expenses for a net gain of \$1647. The operating budget plus inventory is \$9149. The report was approved by the group.

H&I: Mike P said they are still waiting to take meetings into ARCA. He is also waiting for more info from the contact at Novant about taking meetings into the Forsyth campus. He is hoping to do those on Mon & Wed, as meetings go to Old Vineyards on Tues and Fridays, and Thursdays were for ARCA. He and Evans W are collecting money privately to buy Little Red Books for distribution in the treatment centers. **Mike made a motion, which was seconded, to use up to \$1500 of the current Big Book funds to purchase mini Big Books from GSO. They will be distributed to Old Vineyards, Novant and ARCA.** The motion passed unanimously.

Accessibility: position is still open.

Answering Service: Position is unfilled, but Jorie and John have reviewed the report from Southern Voices, and the rate charged is at its usual amount.

CPC/PI: Absent

Corrections: Nora S reported that a message has been left with Corporal Anderson of the Sheriff's office requesting an update on AAs going in, but no reply yet. She also tried to contact the person with the Behavioral unit and no reply. The Living Sober books have been delivered as requested. Mike T told her that men can go in to the Cherry Street prison.

Literature: Tim M reported that hard cover Big Books are on back order from GSO but they do have soft cover copies. Volunteers for Sat coverage are doing well. He is asking that a copy of the assignments be sent to the groups. John R asked that members let home groups know about the Big Book issue—i.e. not an NWPI problem.

Website & Tech Comm: John R reported that he is waiting for applicants for webservant position. Updates to meetings being done.

D17: Mary O reported on a great Founders Day event which D17 hosted on June 11. There were approximately 75 people there. Rachel, a past delegate, was the speaker. They also had a great sobriety countdown.

D18: Tim M reported that D18 is anticipating 6-8 GSRs attending the upcoming Spring Assembly in Charlotte.

D19: absent

Old Business:

>Open positions: still need chair and alternate chairs for Answering Service, and for Accessibilities.

New Business:

>Bylaws/ BOT: Deferred to July meeting.

>NWPI office space available for use. Contact Will.

>Subcommittee initiatives—none reported

Upcoming events:

>Will encouraged members to visit aa.org for updates on events and activity at GSO.

Announcements:

> Beverly R reported that B2B has a great anniversary celebration

>Catherine reported that Tolerance will be having a July 4 picnic at Miller Park

Adjournment: At 6:50 with the Responsibility Statement.